## REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING JULY 13, 1995

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, July 13, 1995, 7:00 pm at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with supervisors Joseph Budai and Andrew Piccuta present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the June 8, 1995 meeting.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to appoint Mrs. Rosemary Neal as the substitute Sewage Enforcement Officer.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to pay the general fund bills.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to pay the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to pay the tax refunds.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to advertise for adoption, Ordinance #2-1995, which states that in certain fire losses a portion of the insurance proceeds be transferred to the township, to be held as security against the total cost of removing, repairing or securing the damaged building.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Joseph Budai approve and accept Keystone Recreation, Park and Conservation Fund Program, Grant Contract.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Joseph Budai to appoint Mr. William Foster to the Shenango Township Planning Commission to fill the seat of the late Fred Duckworth.

## Public Comment:

Mr. Bill Alexander stated that the lateral needs to be filled in and patched at the bottom of the hill on Moravia street. Mr. Alexander also commended Albert Baeckel and the road crew for a fine job they did this week.

Mr. Gene Pavia stated that storm water is coming only on one side of the road and as a result 15 feet of black top has

been damaged. Supervisor Budai stated that he would have the Road Department look into this problem.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to adjourn.

Brian D. Tanner

Secretary/Treasurer